August 31, 2009

Dear Chamber Member,
As you know, our state is preparing for a likely outbreak of H1N1 Pandemic Flu this fall.  The purpose of this letter is to let you know what the schools in our region are doing to prepare for H1N1 and to outline measures businesses are encouraged to take to support school prevention efforts to keep the flu from spreading.
While we hope our region is spared a severe H1N1 outbreak, we are anticipating and preparing for the real possibility that we will see significant illness.  School districts in Josephine, Jackson and Klamath Counties met last spring with local health officials to discuss regional measures for responding to the H1N1 influenza pandemic.  On August 27th the group was reconvened to review the current status of the pandemic and discuss key preparedness issues.  We further developed plans in each of the following areas:

1.  Communication systems (both within the region and internal to each school district)

2. Prevention efforts including a review of prevention practices recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)

3. Response plans in the event of a mild H1N1 flu outbreak

4. Response plans in the event of a sever H1N1 flu outbreak

It has been recognized that our efforts will have the greatest impact on reducing the spread of the flu if we, as schools, work together with local businesses/employers.  The CDC has developed a set of guidelines for business (http://www.cdc.gov/h1n1flu/business/guidance/).  We encourage you to review and adopt these practices and would like to draw your attention, in particular, to the guidance that applies to business response to employees who have children in school.  That guidance includes:
· Develop flexible leave policies to allow workers to stay home to care for sick family members or for children if schools dismiss* students or child care programs close.

· Strongly recommend that parents not bring their children with them to work in the event that schools are dismissed*. 

· Ensure that your leave policies are flexible and non-punitive. 

· Cross-train employees to cover essential functions. 

· Read CDC’s Guidance for State and Local Public Health Officials and School Administrators for School (K-12) Responses, which can be found at http://www.cdc.gov/h1n1flu/schools/schoolguidance.htm, to better understand the conditions under which schools may be dismissed. 
· Note:  The CDC is now encouraging schools to use school closure only as a “last resort”.  Strong hygiene and prevention practices along with isolating ill children and having them go home are preferred strategies.

Thank you for partnering with your local school districts to effectively manage this H1N1 threat to our community.

Sincerely,

Scott Perry

Superintendent

Southern Oregon Education Service District

